K: Caitlyn Clark Ext:473

1/2: Stacey Silverthorn Ext: 472

3/4: Micayla Krahn Ext: 474

5/6: Scott Stephenson Ext: 478

7/8: Tracy Tyschinski/Pam Ryznar

Ext: 477

Principal: Pam Ryznar Ext: 471

Secretary/Librarian:

Tanya Robinson Ext: 470/475

Educational Assistant:

Glenda Rac Tara MacInnis Emily Grudeski

Resource Teacher: Tracy Tyschinski

Guidance Counsellor:

Pam Ryznar

November. 7th



2022-2023

ONANOLE ELEMENTARY

SCHOOL





133 Centennial Drive
Box 8, Onanole, MB R0J 1N0
Phone: (204) 848-2402
Fax (204) 848-2182
Pamela Ryznar, Principal
"Where learning is an adventure"

Upcoming

Wednesday, Nov 9th: OES Remembrance Day Service

2:00pm-gym

Thursday, Nov 10th: Inservice/No School

Friday, Nov 11th: Remembrance Day

Monday Nov 21 to Friday (am)25th: OES Book Fair

<u>Thursday PM Nov 24th and Friday, AM Nov 25th:</u> Parent Teacher/Family Meeting Interviews.

Principals Message;

Well....it's here. Nothing like fall one day and full on winter the next!

We welcome parents to attend our Remembrance Day service on Wednesday Nov. 9th at 2:00pm in the Onanole School gym.

We also have plans underway for our Christmas Concert which will be on Dec. 20th at the Onanole Rec Center. Stay tuned for more details on that event.

Information on Parent/ family meetings will be coming out soon and we look forward to meeting with you all around your children's learning.

Check out the video and information on the Onanole Parent Group Facebook page for Project Reset. We will be launching these activities in our classrooms starting next week. Fun Fact – The video was done by a parent in our community.

A big thank you to our grade 7/8 leaders for the Halloween stations that they planned for last Monday.

*Mrs. Ryznar

Counsellor's Corner

The classes have been working on Social Emotional learning (SEL) and mindful breathing. Over the next couple of weeks we will looking at the **COURAGE** as a character trait and learning about the Brave Breath.

COURAGE

is not the absence of fear but the acquired ability to move beyond fear.

Mrs. Ryznar



Kindergarfen!

A big welcome to Amara who recently joined us in kindergarten. We had a lot of fun over Halloween week with Halloween themed math and science games. The piñata was a huge success and was tons of fun breaking open. Last week we made applesauce in science while learning about other foods that grow on trees. Everyone enjoyed cutting apples! Over the next few weeks, we will be finishing up working with the numbers 1-20 and moving into patterns. We will be learning about the seasons and creating four season trees in science. In social studies we will learn about Remembrance Day and families. In health we will be continuing to explore different emotions. Families, please make sure your child has a spare change of clothes for the winter months at school including socks. These will be used if your child comes in from outside damp from the snow.

~Ms. Clark





Grade 1/2

Glittery snowflakes are falling on the forest floor, each with their own story of what they used to be. In every twinkling crystal lies a story of being a single raindrop in the sea...

We are reflecting this week on how we have had generations of grandparents that have come before us, each with their own story,

that all wanted us to be able to grow with happiness and freedom. Their brave choices have had a rippling impact on who we are today, and our personal ripple will continue into our future generations. It may feel out of reach for our children to remember a time and place before we were born, and we may no longer have the opportunity to hear grandparents share about their personal experiences growing up during war times. Discovering gratitude for stories of the past, and being able to talk about their dreams for the future is a way to explore their ideas of what it means to live in peace. The classes that come together for Music and the Creative Arts program with me are bringing home dream bottles to light up on Remembrance Day to shine our light for the future. These bottles once held rose lemonade, so we have expanded the idea of turning lemons into lemonade by then taking that lemonade and with loving intention transmuting it into a shining light. Maybe all of our bottles together will glow bright enough to reach around the world straight up to the stars!

Ms. Silverthorn



2022 Library Schedule

Day 2: Kindergarten

Day 3: Grade 1/2

Day 4: Grade 7/8

Day 5: Grade 3/4

Grade 3/4

Hello everyone,

I hope that you all had a safe and enjoyable Halloween. Thanks again to the Smid family for the donation of the pumpkins to our class. We had a lot of fun estimating, measuring and counting with them! Here are some of the themes that we will be covering in class over the next few weeks:

ELA: Our class reading goal will be focused on connecting to texts by making connections to other books/movies, the world and ourselves. We will also be working on Pattern of Power that focuses on correct capitalization in our writing.

Math:

Gr. 4- Subtracting numbers from 10,000

Gr. 3- Subtracting numbers from 1,000

Science: We are wrapping up our Structures and Materials unit with a design project. We are so excited to use all of the recycling we collected!

Social Studies: We will be wrapping up our unit on Canadian Provinces and Territories and will be turning our attention to Canadian Geographic regions.

Have a great week everyone! Miss Krahn



Grade 5/6

I hope everyone had a great weekend and got dug out after the storm.

We are very excited to welcome Anthoneyo and his family to our school. Anthoneyo is joining our class in grade 5.

Students that chose to participate in the Legion Remembrance Poster or Literary Contests need to have their submission and permission slip handed in to me by Wednesday.

Here is what we are up to in our classes:

Math – Fraction Groups & Project Work
ELA – Literacy Choices & Reading Groups
Science – The Planets of our Solar System
Social Studies – Immigration to Canada
Phys. Ed. – Low Organized Games, Omnikin &
Volleyball

Health – Planning a Fitness Components PE Class

REMINDERS:

TUSC – Tuesday

Remembrance Poster/Poem - Wednesday Remembrance Service 2:00 – Wednesday

TUSC - November 18

Have a great week.

Mrs. Cameron & Mr. Stephenson



Grade 7/8

Hope everyone had a great Halloween and a great start to November. I wonder how much longer the snow will stay away!

Around the Classroom:

<u>Math 7</u>: finishing up adding/subtracting integers before our quiz on November 14. Then we will start our unit on algebra

<u>Math 8</u>: finishing up graphing linear equations with a tentative quiz for Wednesday (could be moved to the 14th), then we will look at squaring numbers and square roots.

Science: wrapping up density with an Escape Room, then we will look at buoyancy and how/ why things are buoyant. They will end the unit with a design project.

<u>French:</u> doing presentations about their favourite genre of film, followed by using their reading comprehension skills to solve a movie quiz along with learning a new irregular verb

Have a great long weekend! Mrs. Tyschinski



Grade 7/8 news ELA

We would like to welcome our newest Grade 8 student, Aisha to our class.

Students have been busy working on narrative writing pieces. Last week we wrote Candy Memoirs and used a memory of a favorite candy or a food to spark their writing. We learned the difference between a memoir and a narrative. Students have been reading in their own choice books and we have reading conferences this week before we start our first Literature Circles. Our theme is cultural diversity for this circle. TUSC meeting is on Wednesday afternoon. We have moved to doing TUSC meetings every second week and drama on the opposite weeks.

Reminder: Legion Poster and Poetry entries are due on Wednesday with the signed permission slips.

Stay warm and have a good week.
Mrs. R





It was such a fun day celebrating Halloween last Monday. Thank you again to the Grade 7/8 class for creating the stations.







<u></u>